
Foothills Music Teachers Association General Monthly Meeting Minutes 

Our Savior’s Corner of Hope Church, Lakewood, CO 

May 18, 2016 

Following a potluck breakfast, the meeting was called to order at 9:55 by President Elaine 

Van Dellen NCTM.  The April minutes were approved as posted on the FMTA website.  

Scholarship Committee--Robin Braun reported that two scholarships were awarded for 

summer camps.   Breanne Bickmore (teacher Gaylene Bickmore) will be attending flute 

camp in Provo, UT; Mary O’Donoghue (teacher Carrie Christensen) will be attending piano 

camp at CU Boulder. 

MTNA/FTC regulations were reviewed and copies were available on each table. 

Future Meeting Location—the following three locations were discussed and described, and 

an informal show of hands was called with the following results: 

 Rockley’s:  10 in favor, 3 opposed 

 Bear Valley Church:  0 in favor 

 Our Savior’s Corner of Hope: 3 in favor,  5 opposed 

 Those to whom it doesn’t matter:  3 

4 Season’s Farmer’s Market Opportunity—Lorian Bartle presented this opportunity to 

perform and hand out brochures to advertise FMTA at the Wheat Ridge Farmers’ and 

Artisans’ Market at 38th and Kipling on August 27 from 10 to 1, and a sign-up sheet was 

passed around for volunteers. 

Masterworks Classics Repertoire Committee—Laura Rogers is heading a committee to 

create repertoire lists for the Masterworks Festival in 2018.  If you’d like to be on this 

committee, contact Laura Rogers (303-706-9079). 

Thanks to all Volunteers— President Elaine Van Dellen handed out thank you gifts (glass 

angels) to this year’s Officers and Chairs; a planter was awarded to Elaine Van Dellen by 

Laura Rogers. 

New Officers Installed—Presentation by Judy Bonnell NCTM 

 Elaine Van Dellen NCTM, President 

 Carrie Christensen, V.P. of Programs 

 Robin Braun, V.P. of Membership 

 Laurie Brown, V.P. of Publicity 

 Gaylene Bickmore, Secretary 

 Elinore Quander NCTM, Treasurer 

The meeting adjourned at 10:25.  Teacher Musicale followed in the sanctuary. 

Gaylene Bickmore, Secretary Pro Tem 


